                                                EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

                            SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

                                                                           (MINUTES)

                                           GLENDALE, KY       MAY 10, 2006

The East Hardin Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council met at East Hardin Middle School at  4:00  P.M., on the    10th      day of                 May__             2006,

With the following members present:

(1.)  Paul C. Connelly, Jr.     (2.)  Luann Brashear     (3.)  Judy Boyd     (4.)  Mary Carruthers         (5.)  Bob Wade

Call to Order  - Mr. Paul Connelly called the meeting to order.

Mr. Connelly thanked the outgoing members of Kate Bateman, Todd Haydon, Angela VanMeter, and Carla Wallace for all the time and hard work they gave to the Council this past year.  A small reception with cake and punch was held in their honor.

SY 05-06 Order #76  -  Approval of the April 12, 2006 Regular SBDM Meeting Minutes  – The motion was made by Bob Wade and seconded by Luann Brashear to approve the minutes of the April 12, 2006 Regular SBDM Meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the minutes were approved.

Recognition of Visitors    –     Leah Krisher  -  Scheduling Committee

                                                  Jo Edwards  -  CATS Prep Committee

                                                  Gail Crain  -  Textbook/Climate Committee

                                                  Brent Wagoner  -  Curriculum/Professional Development Committee

                                                  Kathy Rogers  -  Budget Committee

                                                  Carla Wallace  -  Policy Review Committee

                                                  Kate Bateman  -  Visitor

Committee Reports

Budget Committee – Kathy Rogers distributed a copy of the projected Board Allocated Instructional Funds budget.  After talking with Mr. Bill Day at the Central Office in reference to Section 7 monies, the draft budget that was presented at last month’s Council Meeting remained the same except for the amount in the Accelerated Math activity code which the Budget Committee voted to reduce.  Mr. Connelly felt that enough money needed to be budgeted in Accelerated Math so that each Math teacher is allotted up to four ink cartridges for the year.  Discussion followed.  The Budget Committee will not be able to give the Council a final budget until after the Board Meeting and the Section 7 money is finalized.

SY 05-06 Order #77  -  Transferring of Money Within the Budget – The motion was made by Bob Wade and seconded by Buddy Connelly to move $820.00 from Instructional/Operations to Accelerated Math.  Luann Brashear made it known that she did not agree with putting additional funds in the Accelerated Math code.  With there being no other members in disagreement, the motion passed.

SY 05-06 Order #78  -  Motion to Accept the Budget as Amended – The motion was made by Mary Carruthers and seconded by Judy Boyd to accept the budget as amended.  Luann Brashear was against the new budget but with no other members in disagreement, the motion passed.

CATS Prep Committee – Jo Edwards informed the Council that everything that had been set out to be done by the CATS Prep Committee had been accomplished.  Ms. Edwards also informed the Council she had been given a couple of suggestions for next year.  These suggestions included:         1) Do something once a month - start early in the school year; 2) Have a speaker; 3) Have a pep rally at first of the year; 4) Have a banner made.  New committee members will be necessary for next year.  Discussion followed about having students on the committee for next year.

Climate Committee – Gail Crain reported the Climate Committee has been meeting for the past several weeks.  Ms. Crain distributed a handout explaining the activities that have been planned for the end of the school year.  Some of the activities will include students who performed the “Good Faith Effort” during testing.  Also, a school-wide Field Day has been planned for May 23rd.  All the different activities for this Field Day were outlined in the handout.

Textbook Committee – Gail Crain distributed a copy of the Textbook Purchase Plan for the 2006-2007 school year.  Ms. Crain explained the money we will be receiving and the amount of carryover money that will be available for these textbook purchases.  The different textbooks and the costs of these textbooks that are to be purchased at each grade level were listed on the handout.

SY 05-06 Order #79  -  Motion to Approve the Textbook Purchase Plan for 2006-07 – The motion was made by Bob Wade and seconded by Luann Brashear to approve the Textbook Purchase Plan for 2006-07 as presented.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the Textbook Purchase Plan for 2006-07 was approved.

Curriculum/Professional Development Committee – Brent Wagoner distributed a copy of a P.D. budget along with some recommendations from the committee on Enhancement classes to each of the council members.  The committee will meet again to create a form the teachers will have to fill out when applying for P.D. money.  On this form, the teachers will also explain how they are going to use this money and how they will share what they learn with the rest of their team or subject area teachers.  Mr. Wagoner explained each of the recommendations listed on the handout concerning the Enhancement classes.  Discussion followed on letters that need to be written for our current students and future students explaining how they will move up through the Math program.

Mission Statement Committee – Judy Boyd included a copy of the mission statement along with two different acronyms the committee has devised.  One acronym used the word REBELS and the other used EHMS.

Scheduling Committee – Leah Krisher reported the Scheduling Committee will meet again on May 18th at 7:40 a.m.  Ms. Krisher distributed a copy of a general schedule for all three grade levels by Team showing what period their planning and Enhancement Classes are currently scheduled.  A copy of the lunch schedule was also included.  She stated that by the 18th meeting date the Teams will need to have a rough draft of their schedules and their Enhancement Classes need to be established.  Ms. Peak is currently working on the Special Ed. classes.

Technology Committee – No Report.

Policy Review Committee – Carla Wallace reported the committee has met a couple of times and she distributed a copy of the policies they have currently rewritten.  They will be meeting a couple of more times to finish reviewing and rewriting the remaining policies.  Ms. Wallace went through each policy and explained the changes made by the committee.  

Shortage of Title I Funds – Mr. Connelly included a copy of a memo from James Phillips explaining that with the current allocation for next year we will be short $10,000 for salaries in our Title I budget.  The deficit was caused by salary increases, health insurance costs, and a decrease in our allocation.  Mr. Phillips informed Mr. Connelly that he will help as much as he can financially in helping to offset this deficit.

Correspondence – None.

New Business – Mr. Connelly went through and reviewed the accident reports for last month.  The only incident that caused concern involved some boards out at the baseball dugout with nails in them.  These boards were removed from the premises.   

Other – None.

SY 05-06 Order #80  -  Motion to Adjourn the May 10, 2006 Regular SBDM Meeting – The motion was made by Judy Boyd and seconded by Mary Carruthers to adjourn the May 10, 2006 Regular SBDM meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the meeting was adjourned.

                                    Signed____________________________________________

                                                               Paul C. Connelly, Jr.             Chairperson

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Bob Wade                           Vice-Chairperson             

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                                                Elected Alternate Chairperson
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